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candidates’ concerns were. But according to James Carroll, there are certain things that 
are already mentioned and there have been run-off elections in the previous years. Going 
forward, we can add this in a bold font on the code of conduct and bylaws. J. Carroll 
says that on the agenda, it says Run-Off April 13th to the 15th, but it should just be two 
days. It should be from April 13th to the 14th. We need to change and correct the bylaws 
to reflect what a Run-off would be based on. When you look at history, we have to weigh 
out the vagueness of the language in the bylaws versus what our practice has been for 
more than ten or more years. We must consider not doing more harm by not being 
consistent to our process versus staying consistent with our process. If we move forward 
with some of the concerns the candidates brought forward, we will then get the opposite 
concern from candidates that would have been in second place and would have moved 
forward for the run-off. Since we want to take the bylaws clarity to the Board to review 
so that we can make the recommendation, we may want to look at the other CSUs, in 
terms of their run-off elections. This can be done in the summer and a recommendation 
can be made in the fall. A. Orejel asks if anyone would like to speak on the run-off 
elections. J. Carroll mentions that the run-off ballot has been done and is ready to go. 
We are going to check and upload the updated voter’s guide that K. Lefin completed. 
We included language on the top of the ballot that reminds students that they have to be 
enrolled. We need to work on the emails that M. Hinrichs will be able to send out to all 
of campus and we will continue with social media. M. Hinrichs asks how many emails 
should be sent out. Should it be twice a day or each day? A. Orejel asks if the question 
is directed towards J. Carroll or the entire committee. M. Hinrichs states that she wants 
to know from the entire committee. S. Saquee states that two for the first day, one in the 
morning and another in the late afternoon. James Carroll, can you send email to the 
CSUEB Instagram admin so that they can repost what has been posted on our Instagram 
as well? J. Carroll replies that he can do that. K. Lefin states that for the voter’s guide, 
it just needs to be downloaded. J. Carroll says that he will have to download it and then 
do the link to the ballot. S. Saquee adds that she began to post on Instagram during the 
weekend. I will be doing something different for the run-offs. I already emailed Kris 
Disharoon and his staff. We will have three different flyers for the candidates, instead of 
having different posts. A. Orejel mentions that he and K. Lefin were speaking on it. The 
best idea is to have them sid
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accessible to many people. Since this is an assumption, we need to ask him clearly if he has any 
proof if not, we can think of something else. J. Carroll states that it was shared with Mark 
Almeida the Director of Housing. There are two issues that would be part of that allegation. One 
being what they would need to do as an elections committee to investigate and determine if there 
were any violations to the code. Which if somebody used their position to access candidates for 
campaigning, like an RA role than that would be a violation. However, we need to be able to 
prove that. Separately, if Mark felt that he needs to follow up with a student employee regarding 
any behavior than that would be a personnel matter that they would need to follow up. They have 
let Mark know about what we have been doing as far as investigating and getting clarity. We will 
share that final information with him as well. If he felt that there is something that needed to be 
looked at from a personnel perspective than they would do that. They have asked Kabir why that 
assumption was made. It may be fair or unfair assumption, but the reality is that there needs to 
be more strength to that assumption. We need more proof and we don’t really have that. They 
can continue to gather more information if it comes forward. However, he believes they don’t 
have anything that they can act on offip y y yp Bn enlbfi ehWWpeBbn OtR ybi OtR ybi OtR ybi OtR y x q ybip y y ybip Bn enlbfi cm HW ey y y ey BfpfbilK tppfim hhWWp B Wf G OaR ybi x q ybip y y ybip Bn enlbfi cm HW ey y y ey BfpfbilK tppi
Wm hWWp B Wf G OjgDR tBifbHn enlbf OERbi
OaR In enlbfyLt,BbK OneR q ybip y y ybip Bn enlbfi cm
HW ey y y ey nnyb,fBe tBbli WmhWWp B Wf G OaR ybi x q ybip y y ybip Bn enlbfi cm HW ey y y ey ey y y ey iBy,b,Kf ti
Wfm hWWWp B Wf G OaR ybi xstates



 

5 

 

information but are not moving forward. A. Orejel states it does seem safe to allow a committee 
member to say they are officially running for a position. He doesn’t think that should be a penalty 
for anyone. However, is she is discussing it over and over in the meetings than it may become a 
problem. S. Saquee states they should not discuss that they are running for a position in any ASI 
events or meetings. If it is not allowed in the Hayward campus than it should not be allowed in 
the Concord campus. M. Hinrichs states they need to be consistent on both campuses.  

35:42 
  
VII.  NEW BUSINESS ITEMS 

A.Orejel states that there are no new business items listed but knows he submitted it. There 
might have been new business items for marketing communications. A. Bilapatte asks how 
they will campaign for the runoffs. Will we continue to boost through Instagram? M. 
Hinrichs would like to know what content she will receive to send and when she will receive 
it. S. Saquee states that it will be like what she has received in the past. But this time it will 
be specific to the runoffs. They will make slight changes to the email that was sent so that 
students know that runoffs are happening. It will also include a link to the new voters’ guide. 
For Instagram they will boost the posts again. They will only boost the general post that is 
already on their page. J. Carroll states they can use it but will need to get all the receipts so 
he can submit it to ASI. S. Saquee states all the candidates who are running for the same 
position will be on one flyer. They might see issues on the comments, so they need to stay 
professional and not get involved in the drama. A. Bilapatte asks what are the voting 
numbers they expect to see for the runoffs? J. Carroll states that generally the runoff 
numbers are lower. It is important to keep promoting thorough emails and social m
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or anyone who isn’t paying dues for campus. It should be an easier elimination when it comes to 
voters.


